

Dear Parents,

The Berkshire Robotics Challenge Planning Committee notified the coaches today that the Berkshire Robotics Challenge (BRC) is postponed until May or June, due to the local threat of the coronavirus. The concern is that crowds represent the greatest opportunity to transmit the coronavirus. Many organizations planning large events are either postponing or canceling events, including other events at our host school location (Lenox). The new date and location of the BRC are both currently to-be-determined.

The health and safety of the children, parents and coaches is paramount. The CDC advises social distancing; however, this is difficult to practice in the small space where our City Shaper field is located and we are working. **At this time, we are postponing our Tuesday meetings until there is less of a threat.**

We will provide a week's notice of our next (Tue) meeting. At the next meeting will discuss the goals with the team to determine our (Tue) meeting schedule.

Please let us know if you have questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Coach Frank and Coach Evan